
LIBERTY TOWNSHIP RECREATION COMMISSION 

Regular Meeting Minutes – March 22,  2021 

Call the meeting to order at 6pm. 

Open Public Meetings Notice This meeting has been advertised in accordance with the Open 
Public Meetings Act. 

Flag Salute 

Roll Call 

Present: Cathy O’Byrne, Ian Denzer-Weiler, Marisa LaVerde , Jennifer Pandorf,  Mike Wilson (alt 
#1), Aaron Feldman (alt #2), Wayne Spangenberg (Liaison) 

Absent:  Amanda Loguidice, Kelsey Nauta 

Approval of Minutes: A motion to approve the minutes from the February 22, 2021 meeting was 
made by Mrs. Pandorf  and seconded by Mrs. O’Byrne. All  were in favor and the minutes were 
approved. 

Reports:     

Baseball: A field use application was approved, and the township will be allowing the Colonial 
Little League to use the ballfields for T-Ball. A schedule has been worked out with 
soccer. 

 Mr. Spangenberg and Mr. Denzer-Weiler will be inspecting the fields, this weekend,  
to determine what is needed before they are used. 

 

Basketball: None 

Soccer: Registration for Spring Soccer has been robust, with over 70 applicants to date. A 
motion to approve an amount not to exceed $750.00, for additional soccer  supplies,  
was made by Mrs. Pandorf and seconded by Mrs. LaVerde. All were in favor, motion 
approved.  

Community Day: Dates for Community Day will need to be moved, due to a schedule conflict, 
impacting coverage of  the event by the Fire Company. New dates on 
September 25th, with a rain date of October 2nd will be submitted to the 
Township Committee, for approval. 

Rosenkrans Award: Presentations to the 2020 Rosenkranz Award winners, Kayla Breslin and 
Jonathan Buchanan,  were made at the March Township Committee meeting. 

Mrs. O’Byrne and Mrs. Pandorf will reach out to the Independence School 
District for information about candidates for 2021 Rosenkranz awards.   
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Summer Recreation: Questions were raised about the proposed schedule for Summer Recreation 
this year. Mr. Ward to follow up with Mrs. Joseph.   

Beach: To date , we have received an application for a beach manager and have several 
interested candidates for lifeguards. Discussions continue, regarding a share services 
agreement with Oxford Furnace Lake. 

Parks & Recreation Areas:  No report.  

Adult Community Recreation No report.  

Disciplinary and Policies   None 

Finances: None  

 

Communications   Mrs. Loguidice had received a request host a fishing tournament from 
the same group that ran such tournaments at Community Day, in the 
past. Mrs. Loguidice to receive the information to be submitted to the 
Township Committee .  

 

Old Business: After further discussion with the Mayor, it was decided that we will purchase 
one LED light to deter geese at the boat launch, to determine both 
effectiveness and community response. The unit has been  ordered and will be 
installed by early April.  

 A motion was made by Mrs. Pandorf, to approve the proposed contract from 
Code Green for Free Union Fields seasonal management. The motion was 
seconded by Mrs. O’Byrne, with all  in favor. The motion was approved.  

New Business: None  

Public Comment:  None 

Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 7:00pm. 

 

Next Meeting: April 26th, @ 6pm 


